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100 Years and Growing

1923 — 1953 The Early Years
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The records for the early years of the OHGC are scarce. In
the archives that we have, most records start in the
1950’s. From the 1950s forward we have yearbooks,
publicity books, photos, newspaper articles, civic
improvement binders and more. For the early years,
what we have is an article written by Hazel Koetje in
1962, titled “The 39t Anniversary of the Oak Harbor
Garden Club”.



The early photos of Oak Harbor that follow were provided by Peggy
Darst Townsdin. This is from 1915.



Mrs. Walter Elliott was downtown the day a sidewalk was being put in
front of the bank. She asked Mayor Hill Barrington why they didn’t put a
sidewalk up the hill to the High School. Mayor Barrington replied “ Mrs
Elliott, that is something for you women to do. From that idea, The Oak
Harbor Women’s Improvement Club was born.




The first meeting of the Oak Harbor Women’s Improvement
Club occurred on October 37 1923.



Now 300 Ave East, Fourth of July 1922, Crowds going to placH

for horse racing here. Pic courtesy Doris Sullivan, Oak Harbox
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The club took on numerous projects during the early years. They were
instrumental in getting merchants to decorate for Christmas, hosting
various fundraisers from bake sales, to flower shows, to bazaars. A baby
clinic was held with a doctor and nurse coming from Seattle. The Club
donated money to the Fire Department for an apparatus.



The Club had many projects to benefit City Park (now called
Smith Park). They improved the Community Kitchen in the park,
they sponsored a minstrel show and used the money raised to
put playground equipment in the park.



The City Park was improved by clean up days, and the placing of
stoves for use by the public.



In 1936 the ladies of the Club decorated the “Wooden Shoe Float” for
Oak Harbor’s first Holland Days Festival Parade.



The first library was started by the Women’s Improvement Club
and kept in various buildings before moving to City Hall in 1935.
From the library’s inception, the Women’s Improvement Club

paid the librarian 50 cents an afternoon and donated S5 a
month for new books.



OA¥ EARBOR
~CIVIC GARDEN CLUB
ORGANIZED 1946-

mILMTE WITH
WASHINGTCN STATE FEDERATION
OF
GARDEN CLUBS-

Member of
Chuckanut District Federation
of

Garden Clubs

In 1942 the Club name was changed to Women's Civic
Improvement Club, in 1946 the name was changed to Oak
Harbor Civic Garden Club. These pictures are from the earliest
yearbook we have a copy of.
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In 1946, when the Club reformed, the $1446 inherited from the
mother club was used to purchase furniture, bookshelves,
child's table and chairs and books, and much more for the

library. Throughout the early years, the Club paid for the
librarian and donated money every year for books.
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The Civic Garden Club gave $50 to help build the school stadium.
The money was earned from the booth at the Carnival held in
the Roller Barn
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CLUB PROJECTS

Donate fifty doliars a year to the
Oak Harhor Library for books,

Decotate the stage in the Bank
Lotby for Santa Claus.

Junior Garden Club instruction.

Besutification of community plot
in Cak Harbor Cemetary,

Tach member is requested to ex—
%i%it at least 3 arrangements dure
ing the year. Fach member is allow-
ed cne entry in each class.

°  lnen making a flower arrangement
bear in mind that you are composing
@ picture, =

Points for Judeging

Color Combination 25%
Relation to Receptacle 10%
Distinction & Originality 20%
Suitability of Combination

of material 10%
Condition 10%
Proportion and Balance 25%

100

The Civic Garden Club began having flower shows, holding
flower arranging lessons, and corsage making. Flower shows
were held in all seasons. Here are the project pages from the
1950-51 and 1951-1952 yearbooks.
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STATE PRESIDENT~

Mrs, Boyd G, Andreus

DISTRICT DIZECT(R=

Mrs, Aldert Lamp

DISTRICT CHAIRMEN-

Mr. LaVerne Freiman,, Horticulture

Mre, J. M.Liptrapp........ Cotreages
¥rs. W. Lambe.......Junior Gardens
Mrs, C. G, Cockburn.....:.... Birds

Mre, R, D, Mitchell...Conservation

Mrs, M, Boyer...,... Orgenizing~Sec
e AT e Judges
Mrs, Ted Pitcher,..... Flower Shows

STANDING COMMITTEE @HAIRMEN

Horticulture and conservetion - ~
Mrs. R, D, Mitchell

Waye and Means Mrs, M, Boyer

Program Mrs, T, Ostrom
Year Book Mrs, N, E. Koetje
Corsages Mrs, A, Clsen
Hospitelity Mfs, G, Palmer
Membership Mre, H, Fakkema
Historiam Mrey J. Troxell
Junior Gardens Mrs, T, Maylor
Publicity Mrs, Ed, Kennedy
MEBTINGS

Second Tuesday of the month
Buginess Meeting
Horticultural study period
Discussion of arrangements
Guest Speaker

Executive Board mects the Tucsday
preceding the regular mecting of
the Garden Clud.

Here is a page of the 1950 yearbook that lists committee chairs
and meeting information. Note, there was a Birds chair, and

Conservation chair.
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Here is a list of members from 1951. Note that the first names
of the women were not used. We’d love to have help tracking

down any descendants that still live in the area and might have
early photos or information.
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1950 -5 |
CONSERVATION PLEDGE

I give my

B pledge as an American %o save

and faithfully to defend from

waste the natural resourees of

My Country -~ it's goil and

minerals, its forests, water
and wildlife,

Mrg. Clyde Willey,....... Pri
Mrs.fEen_Loers,...,.ViceqPr
Mrs, Ed. Kennedy,........Sec
Mrs, P, J. Muller.,Parliame]

Mrs . »é/léy A///SI]{E_NT

Mrs,
Mrs.

Mrs. Mel Boyer
Mrs,

There is a Destiny that mal

CLUB EMBLEM

OAK LEAF AND ACORNS

OFFICERS:

Charles McGreevy
Peter Doust

Walter Chambderlain

us brothers:

Here is the conservation pledge and a list of the officers in 1951
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There is a scrap book that starts in 1949. This is an early flower

show pamphlet from 1952.

Oaﬁ_‘o‘fam[‘m
CIVIC GARDEN CLUB
VACATION LAND
FGall FHower Shour

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 1952
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John and Ann Koetje pause to study the shadow box display at the Flower Show Saturday.

This is a photo from the flower show that also appeared in the
newspaper with the following caption.
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Mrs. George Mitchell proudly displays her blue-ribbon begonia at the Civic Garden club’s flower
show held Saturday and Sunday in the old grade school gym.

This is another photo from the flower show that also appeared
in the newspaper with the following caption.
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